Rotonda West Association, Inc.

Community Relations Committee

Minutes

Wednesday March 7, 2018

PRESENT: Andy Van Scyoc (Chair), Russ Kulp (Liaison), Earl Haas, Linda Bondeson, Sue Superak, Wayne Mengel, Barry Kean, David Pulaski, Sue Killion, Christine Lee, Don Mahon, Donna Stogsdill & George Burger

OTHER MEMBERS: John & Barbara Peczko, Ginni Mahon, Bob Bondeson, Diane McGrath

MANAGEMENT: Scott Feldkamp

The meeting was called to order at 2:02 pm and roll call was taken. February minutes approved via email.

WEST WAYS

- Christine handed out the March/April Schedule for West Ways
- Deadline for Copies/Pictures 4/20/18
- Final Proof 4/26/18
- Mail out 5/8/18
- Some of the stories will be Open House, Volunteer Banquet, Darlene Mengel retiring from Sheriff office, Construction of 2 new parks, Presidents message, etc.
- Donna Stogsgill to send Christine email about an upcoming event in the Activities Committee.
- All meeting notices received have been posted.
- Visitors Feb. 2018, US, Israel, Russia, Canada, Ukraine, Great Britain, France, China, Poland & Germany
- Christine stated that some residents want to send an email to the President or the VP. She suggested that we set up an email account for president/VP so any BOD director can answer the email. Scott to investigate.

CHRISTMAS PARADE

- Sue Superak stated that she has all the Christmas Tasks completed and returned to her.
- Sue also handed out the Save the Date Magnet that will be handed out at Open House.

VOLUNTEER BANQUET

- Nice article by Don in the Sun today.
- The banquet was a success
- Scott Feldkamp mentioned that the RWA gave an additional 20% for tips.
- Wayne stated that the tips and taxes were included in the quote from the Hills.
- Scott stated that the Hills was not giving the staff the tips.
- Some tables did not receive desserts

- Bob Winter's lost his gift certificate
- We will not replace the certificate.
- Sue Killion stated that we should not invite Porter or Truex next year since neither responded. Don Mahon stated that Porter did response but he was unable to attend.

OPEN HOUSE

- Linda stated that we currently have 23 tables.
- We probably will have 4 to 5 more tables.
- Diane McGrath to send a email to Linda for her sewing club.
- Linda asked all the community relations committee to bring goodies for the guests.
- Sue S. and Linda will be working on the floor plan next week.

NEW BUSINESS

- Donna Stogdill introduced herself to the committee and gave a brief background and what she hoped to bring the committee.
- Earl presented a plaque that Sue Killion had ordered for the past Volunteer of the Year recipicents, this plaque will be displayed in the Community Center.
- Andy VanSycoc insisted that a secret ballot be taken on how many on the committee wanted him to stay or wanted him to leave. The secret ballot was taken and 3 stated that they wanted him to leave, so Andy resigned as both Chair as well as the committee.

OLD BUSINESS

- Don Mahon stated that the blank wall behind the tables should have the Association name or logo. Russ stated that the Building & Grounds Committee is investigating.
- Earl Haas stated that he saw a float for sale on Pine St last evening and if anyone is interested for our parade it might be worth while to look at it.

The meeting adjourned at 2:38 and Sue Killion treated everyone to St. Patricks Green Cupcakes that were delicious.

Respectfully submitted, Linda Bondeson